

Prof. Dr. Gintaras Goda President Constitutional Court Republic of Lithuania

Tartu, 28 August 2025

Dear President Goda,

On behalf of the Supreme Court of Estonia and personally, I wish to express my sincere gratitude for your warm and thoughtful congratulations on the occasion of the Day of the Restoration of Independence of Estonia. Your kind words are deeply appreciated and serve as a reminder of the enduring friendship and shared history between our nations.

We highly value the strong ties between the courts of Estonia and Lithuania, rooted in our common commitment to democracy, the rule of law, and the protection of human rights. Your message reaffirms the principles that continue to guide our work and strengthen the bonds of solidarity between our institutions.

Once again, please convey my heartfelt thanks to the Constitutional Court of the Republic of Lithuania for your gracious wishes. We look forward to continued collaboration and mutual support and remain inspired by the example set by our colleagues in Lithuania.

Please accept, President Goda, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Yours sincerely,

Villu Kõve Chief Justice

Supreme Court of Estonia